Number: PL-287
Date: July 12, 2001

From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject: Permissive Seven or Ten Digit Dialing 305 NPA (Keys Area)

On October 20, 2000, in Order PSC-00-1937-PAA-TL, the Florida Public Service
Commission ordered the 786 NPA to be overlaid on the Keys area of the 305 NPA
but declined to order implementation at that time.

The purpose of this Planning Letter is to announce that on July 11, 2001, the
Florida Public Service Commission (Order PSC-01-1456-PCO-TL, in Docket No.
990455-TL) has ordered a partial implementation of the previous order by directing
that permissive seven or ten-digit dialing to be instituted within the Florida Keys
portion of the 305 NPA. This action is effective September 1, 2001. The rate
centers included in the Keys area are: North Key Largo, Key Largo, Islamorada,
Marathon, Big Pine Key, Sugar Loaf Key, and Key West. The Commission did not
establish a date for mandatory dialing to be implemented at this time.

After the beginning of the permissive dialing on September 1, 2001, the dialing plan
for the Keys area of Florida will be as follows:

7? All local calls terminating in the home NPA will be dialed as 7-digits
(NXX+XXXX) or 10-digits (NPA+NXX+XXXX)

?? All local calls, including interstate, terminating in a foreign NPA will be
dialed as 10-digits (NPA+NXX+XXXX) without a prefix.

7?7 All toll calls will require the prefix "1" and ten digits (1+NPA+NXX+
XXXX).

7?7 All operator-assisted calls, including credit card, collect, and third party
calls, will require the prefix "0" and 10 digits (0+NPA+NXX+XXXX).

General questions concerning this change should be directed to Thomas C. Foley,
NPA Relief Planner — Eastern Region NANPA, at (407) 389-8929. Questions of a
technical nature should be directed to the NPA coordinator of the appropriate
service provider.



